
 
ALEDO ISD BOARD MEETING TEMPLATE 

 
 
MEETING DATE: August 4, 2016 
 
AGENDA ITEM: Consider Approval of Final Guaranteed Maximum Price for Elementary 
School No. 5   
 
PRESENTER: Earl Husfeld 
 
ALIGNS TO BOARD GOAL(S): Financial/Facilities – The District shall exhibit excellence 
in financial and facility planning, management, and stewardship. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 

• The Elementary School No. 5 Project was included within the new construction 
component of the District’s successful 2015 Bond Election. 

• At the September 21, 2015 board meeting, the Board of Trustees approved 
Construction Manager At-Risk (CMAR) as the procurement method to be used for 
the construction of Elementary School No. 5.   

• At the November 16, 2015 board meeting, the Board of Trustees approved Buford-
Thompson Company (BTC) as the CMAR for this project. 

• At the April 18, 2016 board meeting, the Board of Trustees approved the final 
design and exterior elevation for Elementary School No. 5. These elements were 
slightly modified at the June 20, 2016 board meeting. 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE CONSIDERATIONS:  

• In June 2016, BTC requested bids/proposals from various construction trades for 
Elementary School No. 5. The bids/proposals were due on July 13, 2016.  

• VLK Architects (VLK), BTC, and district staff reviewed and analyzed the various 
bids/proposals received to determine best values for this project. 

• In order to facilitate starting the earthwork portion of this project by August 1st, you 
approved the Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) for Phase 1 – Earthwork 
Package in the amount of $1,177,381 at the July 18th board meeting. 

• Following is a working draft of the second and final GMP Amendment to the CMAR 
contract with BTC for the construction of Elementary School No. 5. Minor points 
are being finalized between the District, BTC, and Mr. Tom Myers, the District’s 
attorney.   

• Representatives of VLK and BTC are available to answer any questions you may 
have.                  

 
FISCAL NOTE:  
Costs associated with this construction project will be paid from 2015 bond funds. The 
GMP for Phase 2 (final) for Elementary School No. 5 is $22,317,741. 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION:   
The Administration recommends the Board of Trustees approve the final Guaranteed 
Maximum Price Amendment to the contract with Buford-Thompson Company for Phase 
2 for Elementary School No. 5 in the amount of $22,317,741 as presented.  


























































